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Chairs Beyer and McKeown and members of the Joint Transportation Committee: 
 
HB 4060 contains language at the request of the Confederated Tribes of the Umatilla Indian 
Reservation that clarifies that seat belt regulations for tribal transit service providers like KAYAK 
should be the same as for Oregon mass transit districts. Our assumption is that tribal transit was not 
contemplated in the original construction of this statute. This is corrected by the language on line 19 
of page 28 of HB 4060, as introduced. The Confederated Tribes of the Umatilla Indian Reservation 
request that the committee moves forward with this language to create equity in regulation between 
tribal transit and mass transit districts.  
 
Thank you for your time and consideration.  
 


